CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
DECEMBER 13, 2022

5:33 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb
Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation by John Lawrence and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the
minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved
as presented. David lvey seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $343,046.13 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Greg South seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment.

Resolution 2022-31 was the next item on the agenda. Greg South made the motion to approve
Resolution 2022-31. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried.

After the Police report given by Chief Johnson, there was one visitor comment. Ashlee Jones from the
Arts and Entertainment Committee told about the squirrel drop on New Year’s Eve.

In Council Reports, John Lawrence wanted to wish all a Happy and Safe Holiday season.
Richard Williams wanted to ditto what John said in his report.

Jubal Feazell spoke about changes he had made to the Short Term Rental Ordinance. He was basing it
off of City of Jacksonville. He would like to get something passed in January.

Caleb Pope encouraged citizens to speak to Rescue Squad. He wanted to thank Chief Johnson and
Officer Doss for his award. He would also like to look into the City policy on rental properties.

Greg South wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.
David lvey wanted to ditto what all other council members.
Terry Kiser wanted to echo all on what was said.

Clerk Hinton wanted to wish all a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. He told about the Safety
Meeting next Thursday at 11 am at the Civic Center.

In the Mayor’s Comments he wanted to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. He told
everyone that we had a very good parade. The AMEA solar canopy dedication will be at 11 am on
Thursday Dec. 15. The City is looking to start a paving project next year if monies become available. The
Polar Plunge will be on January 7 at 10 am at the Aquatic Center. In closing he presented Councilman
Feazell with a Christopher Columbus hat.



With no other business to come before the Council, Caleb Pope made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:31 pm.



